Dear Councillor's,

Latchbrook Neighbourhood Association Funds

When Latchbook Neighbourhood Association was formed some five years ago the council granted the association £1000 to help with the formation of the group. This money was added to by Latchbrook residents and also by other Saltash residents. This account has now been closed due to the closure of Barclays Bank locally and the 'long term mothballing' of the association. Due to this there are several hundred pounds which is unused.

Recently I heard of the difficulties being experienced by Saltash St. Stephen's Cricket club. I am also aware that the council is aware of their situation. I have proposed to the other members of our Latchbrook Committee that we pass the remaining funds of the association to the cricket club. The club is of course situated close to Latchbrook and this money will benefit the youth of Saltash who play there. This has been endorsed by all of the committee if the council are happy to see the funds used in this way..

I am writing to ask if the council has any objection to this. As far as I am aware there were no 'strings' attached to the original grant apart from it being used as money to start the association.

I would appreciate your views on the matter.

Yours sincerely.

John Percil